October 8, 2002

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:

David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of October 9, 2002: Resolutions approving tax exemptions for two Preconsidered Land Use Items as requested by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for two properties.  For the property located at 755-765 Tenth Avenue in Manhattan, HPD is requesting a forty-year partial property tax exemption for one 84 unit building to be developed under the federal Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly.  Though the Section 202 Program housing is developed with financing from the federal Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and the City provides tax exemptions pursuant to State law. The completed projects provide rental housing for the low- income elderly and receive operating subsidies from HUD.  The value of the exemption is projected at $85,700 in the first year of the exemption and approximately $5.2 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.  

The second request from HPD is for an amendment to a resolution originally passed by the Board of Estimate in 1988 intended to facilitate the rehabilitation of Henry Phipps Plaza South, a 404-unit rental development for persons of low and moderate income organized as an Article V Redevelopment Company and located at 330 E. 26th Street and 444 Second Avenue in Manhattan.   In September of 2000, at HPD’s request, the Council amended the Board of Estimate resolution to aid in the new rehabilitation program being undertaken by the Redevelopment Company to be financed by a Federal Housing Administration (“FHA”) insured loan.  This resolution extended the partial tax exemption granted by the Board of Estimate from 2010 to 2020 or for as long as the project continues to be aided by federal Section 8 subsidies.  The Council resolution also provides that the increase in Section 8 subsidies needed to service the new FHA loan will be excluded from the formula used to determine the Redevelopment Company’s property tax payment.  However, since HUD would not authorize the rehabilitation loan unless the Redevelopment Company obtained this amendment from the Council, the City is not forgoing any additional revenue as a result of this provision.

The amended resolution now before the Committee reflects a change in the section of federal law that the FHA loan will be issued pursuant to and extends the terms of the partial tax exemption from 2020 to 2028, but does not otherwise change the substance of the September 2000 Council resolution.   

The Section 202 project is located in Council Member Quinn’s District and Henry Phipps Plaza South is located in Council Member Lopez’ District.  Both items have the approval of the Council Member in whose district they are located.  

